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To the Irvine Divisional Senate Assembly:

The Council on Student Experience respectfully submits its report of activities for academic year 2006-07. 

I.
Council Operations

Charles Zender, Associate Professor of Earth System Science in the School of Physical Sciences, chaired the Council on Student Experience (CSE) in 2006-07.  The Council met nine times during the academic year.  Attending regular CSE meetings were twelve elected faculty members, the Associate Dean of the Division of Undergraduate Education (ex officio), the Librarians Association of the University of California, Irvine (LAUC-I) Representative, the Director of the Teaching, Learning & Technology Center (TLTC, formerly the IRC, the Director of the Undergraduate Research Opportunities Program, and the Associated Students of University of California, Irvine (ASUCI) Representative. 

Academic year 2006-07 was the fourth year of the newly configured Council on Student Experience.  CSE was formed by the 2002-03 Senate Restructure which merged the Committee on Student Affairs and the Committee on Teaching.  The review of Intramural and Intercollegiate Athletics was also added to the Council’s duties.  The Board on Undergraduate Scholarships, Honors, and Financial Aids (BUSHFA) and the Campuswide Honors Program (CHP) Board report to and advise CSE. 

In AY 2005-06, CSE defined subcommittees at the beginning of the year to deal with particular issues as they arose.  The sub-committees were reconstituted this year, with the addition of the Transportation Subcommittee.  The subcommittees are:

A.
Academic Grievance/Policy Re-draft 

CSE’s bylaw charters it with the responsibility for hearing student grievances.  The Subcommittee received and evaluated 1 undergraduate student petition during 2006-07.    

B.
Teaching Subcommittee



Led review of nominations for the Celebration of Teaching awards.  


Proposed the establishment of a Teaching Excellence Board which would 


report to CSE.  The proposal is still under review.

C.
Minority Student Experience Subcommittee



Led discussions and studies of minority student recruitment, retention and 


general experience on campus.

D.
Anti-Boring Campaign (ABC)



Led initiatives to improve campus life.


E.
Transportation Subcommittee



Led initiatives to improve transportation on campus.

The Council appointed members to represent CSE on various committees during the year: 

A.
Graduate Student Housing Advisory Committee: Jorge Busciglio

B.
Special Senate Committee on Diversity: Belinda Robnett-Olsen

C.
Bicycle Advisory Committee: Steve White

II.
Divisional Issues/Policies

A. Proposal for a Campus Parking Oversight Committee (CPOC)

CSE suggested modifying the description of CPOC's duties to explicitly recognize and encourage consultation with all entities affected by UCI parking policies.  CSE also proposed that CSE and the Council on Faculty Welfare may designate any of their faculty membership, not just the Chair, to represent their Council on CPOC, 10/20/06.

B.
Committee Membership (regarding the College of Health Sciences)

CSE agreed to welcome a new member from CHS.  The Council recognized that the new faculty in the College of Health Sciences may have excessive demands on their time and stated that they would be open to having an administrator serve in an ex officio capacity or have current members represent the interests of the new undergraduate Health Sciences students if CHS was unable to send representatives at the time, 10/18/06. 

C.
Role of Graduate Students in University Instruction

The Council judged that the proposal had multiple ambiguities and inconsistencies that made it difficult to properly evaluate.  CSE requested that several points be clarified before offering approval, 11/14/06.

D.
Stewardship of Electronic Information

CSE did not endorse or reject the proposal.  Members judged the document to be useful for protecting the privacy and integrity of University information, which would insulate the University from legal issues.  The Council recommended that the best methods for protecting information be explicitly defined and disseminated campus-wide, 11/15/06. 

E.
Proposal to Establish a Special Senate Committee on Pandemic Planning

CSE chose not to send a representative and agreed to accept whatever recommendations the special committee makes, 12/15/06.

F.
Proposal to Increase Number of Undergraduate Student Representatives 
on CSE and CEP

CSE voted in favor of inviting an additional undergraduate representative to serve on the Council and agreed with the concerns expressed by ASUCI officers regarding continuity of representation, 1/4/07.

G.
Review of Student Housing Strategic Plan

CSE judged that Student Housing is heading in a positive direction and was impressed with the programs that have been implemented.  The Council encouraged Student Housing to explore opportunities for graduate students and post-docs, to live in undergraduate dormitories as Resident Fellows, 1/5/07.

H.
Proposed Policy Change to Access UCI: Concurrent Enrollment, IR A385

Members supported the proposed change to count grade points once the student is admitted or readmitted to UCI since Access UCI:Concurrent Enrollment students take courses with identical instruction, workload, and grading as matriculated students, 1/19/07.

I.
Proposal to Increase the Number of Graduate Student Representatives on 
CSE

Council members recognized the importance of having a graduate student voice on CSE and voted to increase the number of Associated Graduate Students (AGS) representatives to two to help minimize issues of continuity and consistent representation, 1/10/07.  

J.
Review of Appendix VIII, Ombudsman


Members approved the proposed changes.  For the purpose of clarity, members suggested changing the phrase “is a consideration” to “is under consideration,” 3/16/07.

K.
Request for Bylaw Changes to Incorporate Diversity Issues

Members voted in favor of adding language to the Council’s bylaws to incorporate diversity as suggested by the Special Senate Committee on Diversity, 5/1/07.

L.
Initiating Discussions for an Eco-Friendly Campus

CSE agreed with the importance of these green issues and suggested that a joint Administrative and Senate task force be formed to explore the Council’s recommendations.  In AY 2007-08, CSE intends to explore the idea of holding a competition between campus dormitories to see which can be the most eco-friendly, 5/29/07.

M.
Proposal to Change Latin Honors at Graduation, IR 415

CSE voted in favor of supporting the proposed change, whereby the student’s cumulative record should be the basis for awarding Latin Honors.  The Council also noted that students would benefit from a public record (e.g., website) of their achievement, 5/2/07.

N.
Lifelong Email Forwarding Initiative

In response to CSE’s 2005-06 proposal to establish lifelong email forwarding for UCI alumni, NACS and Advancement established this service for the 2007 graduating class.  In addition to keeping a lifetime UCI email address, students will keep their UCInetID as well.  This provides a campus standard ID and password to each graduate that can be used to access current and future online services provided by the campus or departments.  After NACS and the Alumni Association have accommodated the 2007 graduates, they will extend this service to previous graduates.  CSE continues to monitor the implementation of this initiative.

III.
System-wide Issues/Policies

A.
CCGA Proposed Amendments to Senate Regulations 694 and Proposed 
New Senate Regulation 695

CSE agreed with the proposals’ intent to clarify and re-define the meaning of “off-campus” and “in residency” to allow for increased delivery of courses via electronic means, while retaining the spirit and quality of traditional “on campus” courses and degrees, 2/21/07.

IV.
Guests

CSE invited 12 guests to discuss various topics at its meetings:

· William Zeller, Assistant Vice Chancellor, Student Housing

· Jack McManus, Director, Hospitality & Dining Services

· Zach Avallone, Chair, Student Fee Advisory Committee

· Stephanie Johnson, Vice Chair, Student Fee Advisory Committee

· Michelle Garfinkel, former Student Fee Advisory Committee

· Melissa Bruninga-Matteau, Associated Graduate Students

· Judy Shoemaker, Director, DUE- Research & Evaluation

· Bob Chichester, Director Athletics

· Dedra Butler, Assistant Director, Athletics

· Paula Smith, Associate Director & Senior Women’s Administrator, Athletics 

· Marguerite Bonous-Hammarth, Director, Office f Admissions & Relations with Schools

· Jill Schindele, Director, Campus Recreation

V. New and/or Continuing Business 

A.
Establishment of the Teaching Excellence Board

CSE submitted a proposal for the formation of a Teaching Excellence Board that would report to CSE.  A response memo from Senate Chair Mecartney memo raised questions based on the history of teaching in the Senate structure.  CSE responded to the questions raised in Chair Mecartney’s memo.  This response was forwarded to the Senate Cabinet.  The proposal was last discussed at the June 19, 2007 Cabinet meeting.  Chair Mecartney’s July 17, 2007 memo reflects the Cabinet’s concerns. 

B.
Senate Manual Appendix XI, Teaching Proposal

CSE will discuss whether the Academic Senate Manual is the appropriate place for these guidelines.  


C.
Eco-friendly Competition Between Campus Dormitories




CSE intends to explore the idea of holding a competition between campus dormitories to see which dormitory can be the most eco-friendly.

D. 
Advertisement for the ASUCI Representative Positions

The Council would like to advertise the opportunity for students to serve on CSE in the New University newspaper.  

E.
ASUCI Housing Issues

ASUCI Representative Rodney Tse requested that the Council discuss student housing issues.  Due to time constraints, this item was never discussed.

F.
Review of Academic Honesty Policy

Dean Sharon Salinger requested that CSE consider revising the Academic Honesty Policy to make its implementation more consistent across campus and to take much of the onus away from the faculty.  CSE requested that DUE draft a revised policy for the Council to review.  

G.
Review of CSE Membership Bylaws

Education is the only faculty that does not offer an undergraduate degree.  As currently written, the CSE bylaws require that a representative from Education serve on the Council.  CSE will review their bylaws to clarify the intention.

Members:





Consultants:

Charles Zender, Chair, Earth System Science
Christina Woo, Library

Bruce Blumberg, Developmental & Cell Biology
De Gallow, Director, IRC

Nancy Burley, Ecology & Evolutionary Biology
Said Shokair, Director, UROP

Jorge Busciglio, Neurobiology & Behavior

Fawzi Hermes, Assistant Dean, DUE

James Chiampi, French & Italian

Paul Dourish, Informatics

Ajay Garde, Planning, Policy, and Design

Ulysses Jenkins, Studio Art

Joyce Keyak, Orthopaedic Surgery

Andrew Putnam, Chemical Engineering & Material Science

Belinda Robnett, Sociology

Steven White, Physics & Astronomy

Ex Officio:





Student Representatives:



George Tita, Chair BUSHFA



Megan Ikeda, ASUCI (fall)

David Camerini, Chair, CHP 



Rodney Tse, ASUCI (winter, spring)

Sharon Salinger, Dean, DUE

Rudi Berkelhamer, Associate Dean, DUE (for Sharon Salinger)

Manuel Gomez, VC, Student Affair

Dan Dooros, Associate Vice Chancellor, Student Affairs

